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                         Citizens Advisory Committee
                          March 3, 2025



Present:
Elizabeth Walters- CDES
Jennifer Trego- CDES/EMS
Brandi Covey- SMMHS
Alaina McDermott- SMES
Amanda Maher- WMES
Kailynn Constant- EES
Helga Einhorn- TCPS

Inclement Weather Virtual Instruction Feedback
Positive feedback overall.  Identified having packets as positive and encouraged that packets be available for all grade levels. Teachers had prepared students for virtual so they were competent in accessing the meeting and engaging in the lesson. There was some concern about one school; Dr. Einhorn will follow up on that to see what can be done to improve in the event of future use. A concern was also shared about breakout rooms and Google Meet. Overall, virtual was effective for a short-term option.

FY 26 Budget Update
Dr. Pepukayi, Mrs. Jones (CFO), and Dr. Einhorn will be presenting to the County Council on March 13.

Policies
Reviewed approved changes in 10.15AR Dress Code and 9.22 Chaperones. Equity policy review is on deck for April Board of Education meeting. Dr. Einhorn also addressed and shared Dr. Wright’s Response to Immigration Enforcement in Schools memo and the resource guide.

Blueprint Update
Blueprint Buzz was shared. Mrs. Walter’s serves on Dr. Wright’s Parent Advisory. The last meeting was a presentation on Blueprint and she felt well-informed from the district level.

School Updates
· Interest in cellphone pouch pilot. Overall positive feedback. There were concerns regarding medical needs and there are provisions made for those students. Look at data points that may be impacted by the pilot. Easton Middle School will be presenting at the March Board of Education meeting.
· Smartpass was discussed. Another positive resource to keep students safe and in class learning. Important data that can be shared with families.
· Communication expectations across schools for newsletters or updates. There appears to be inconsistencies across and within schools. Dr. Einhorn will follow-up on this issue.
· There was also discussion about scheduling for the upcoming school year and assessment reporting.


The meeting adjourned at 6:42 pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 14, 2025 at 5:00 pm at the Talbot County Education Center.
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